
Words of Wisdom 
 

“If you don’t know, the thing to do is not 
get scared, but to learn.” 

 

Ayn Rand 

Happy Events:                  by Tim Hammond 
In Person: 
David Sideri: Welcome DG Jeanie Germain, and Happy 
Birthday Jimmy Hammond  
Tom Stewart: Happy $5 Welcome DG, Jeanie, thanks to Jim 
& Starlyn for great signs. Happy to have everyone here. 
Ed Hallock: Happy Birthday Jimmy. Happy $ for Lightning, 
for Rays and for Paul. 
DG Jeanie Germain: Happy Birthday Jimmy and happy $ for 
Lightning & Rays 
Harry Alchin: Happy Birthday Jimmy 
Paul Scheele: Happy $20 from Paul and Tami for Jimmy’s 
birthday and may he have 90 more. 
Yvonne Fay:  Happy $10 for Christine & Jimmy’s B’days, for 
Jerry Wennlund’s anniversary & for her house renovations 
being almost done !  
Richard Breske: Welcome DG Jeanie Germain 
Josh Astarita: Happy $2 to be here. 
Janet Waddell: Happy $5 to finally meet DG Jeanie in person, 
and to see visiting Rotarian Bob Kelzer who went to high 
school at Dixie with her hubby, Mike.  
Phil England: Happy $2 for his first Rotary Club buddy back 
in the day, Jimmy Hammond’s, 90th birthday. 
Carol Irwin (visitor): Happy $9 for Jimmy’s 90th.  
Tim Hammond: Happy birthday to his dad, Jimmy. 
Ken Bray: Happy $3 for Yvonne Fay, Jimmy Hammond & 
Jeff MacKellar’s birthdays. 
Starlyn & Jim Fikkert: Very happy to be able to make the 
banners for Jimmy and for DG Jeanie.  
Cory Krauss: Happy birthday to his Oma, Joan Krauss, and to 
Jimmy Hammond. 
David Allen: Happy birthday Jimmy Hammond 
Jerry Krauss: Happy birthday to Yvonne, Christine, Jeff & 
Jimmy, Happy $1 for Harry Alchin bowling a perfect 300. 
Kevin Krauss: Happy Birthdays to Jimmy, Yvonne, his sister, 
Christine, and his mom, Joan Krauss.  
Kenny Krauss: Happy $5 for D G Jeanie. When he was                
president many years ago, all they received from District was 
an 8” x 11” sheet of paper for their birthday. 
Barbara MacKellar: Happy $2 to wish Happy Birthday to the 
two birthday boys, Jeff, and Jimmy. Also, to welcome new 
member, Wren, to her first Rotary meeting. 
Jeff MacKellar: Happy $ for Joe Minarik’s Chicago Bears. 
Alex Cruz: Happy Birthday to Jimmy and Jeff. 
Joe Kolodziej: Happy $5 to be here and for the birthdays. 
Joe Minarik: Happy $5 for DG Jeanie, Jimmy’s birthday, the 
Rays, the Lightning and Harry’s 300. 

Club Buddies 

 

50 / 50 
Jimmy Hammond’s guest Carol Irwin 
won last week’s prize of $17 and              
donated it back to the club. Next week, 
the Ace of Hearts will win the Jackpot that 
starts at $48. 

Chantel Wonder Jerry Wennlund 

Harry Alchin Jeff MacKellar 

Jim Andrew Richard Breske 

Theresa Pinnix Kenny Krauss 

David Sideri Cory Krauss 

Jim Plunkett Christine Patel 

Janet Waddell Joe Minarik 

Jerry Krauss Yvonne Fay 

Phil England Joe Kolodziej 

Tami Scheele Jimmy Hammond 

Jim Fikkert Tim Hammond 

Ken Bray Don Higgins 

Tom Stewart Kevin Krauss 

David Allen Starlyn Fikkert 

Paul Scheele Nhi Nguyen/Alex Cruz 

Barbara MacKellar Wren Krahl / Sean S. 

Wendy Sideri Josh Astarita 

  h-Dr Paul Nanda 

h-Donna Cloud h-Sandy Donaghy 

h-Carolyn Burns h-Dolores Caunitz 

On ZOOM:     Don Higgins: Happy $ for DG Jeanie. Happy B’day Jimmy   Jerry Wennlund: Happy $ for DG 
Jeanie & Happy B’day Jimmy.   Wren Krahl: Happy $50 to be at her first meeting. Her mother who died in 2014 
was a Rotarian and thanks to Barbara who has stepped in as her mentor.   Tami Scheele: Happy $10. Happy              
birthday to Yvonne Fay and to her club buddy, Jimmy Hammond. Thanks to Jim & Starlyn for the great banners. 
Theresa Pinnix: Happy $6 to see Jerry Wennlund & for Joan, Jeff, Yvonne, & Jimmy’s birthdays.  
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Upcoming Programs & Events: 
 

Oct 6th Board Meeting 
Oct 8th  Christine Patel P/C 
Oct 15th  Joe Minarik P/C 
Oct 22nd Barbara MacKellar P/C 
Oct 29th Don Higgins P/C 
Nov 3rd  Board Meeting 
Nov 5th  Theresa Pinnix P/C 
Nov 12th  Starlyn Fikkert P/C 
Nov 19th  Students of the Month 
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Missed Last Week:     
 

Wendy Sideri         Josh Astarita 
Christine Patel  Chantel Wonder 

Trivia Questions: 
 

1. When was the first nationally               
televised Presidential debate? 

2. Who were the two participants? 
3. Which player led the Tampa Bay 

Lightning in scoring during the 1919-
1920 season? 

4. Which player led the Tampa Bay 
Rays in runs scored in 2020? 

5. Who were the parents of President 
Donald J. Trump? 

6. What was Joe Biden’s profession 
      prior to entering politics?    

This Week’s Agenda: 
 Pledge of Allegiance  

 Singing of God Bless America or Let There Be Peace on Earth 

 Rotary Prayer: Jimmy Hammond & Jim Fikkert 

 Rotarian & Guest Intro’s Cory Krauss, Alex Cruz & Jim Fikkert 

 Sergeant at Arms Announcements: Kevin Krauss, David S. & Phil E. 

The Art of Insulting!  
 

“He has never been know to use a word 
that might send the reader to the                

dictionary  ” 

William Faulkner  
(about Ernest Hemingway) 

Another Lexophile 
A backward poet writes inverse. 

Wedding Anniversaries: 
 

Cory & Katelyn Krauss  …....  Oct 6th  ….....2 Yrs 

Rotary Opens Opportunities! 

Rotary Opens   
Opportunities 

Visiting Rotarians: 
 

Jeanie Germain …….  District 6950 Governor 
Ed Hallock……………...….Asst D.G. Area II 
Robert (Bob) Kelzer ……. St Pete Downtown 

Guests of Rotarians: 
Carol Hallock………………..….……Ed Hallock 
Carol Irwin……………….Rev Jimmy Hammond 

Rotarian Birthdays: 
 

Christine Patel………9/25…...…..57 Yrs 
Theresa Pinnix……...10/2…...….. 52 Yrs 
Tami Scheele……….10/3…...…....61 Yrs 



Next Week’s Program:  
 

Program Chairperson Christine Patel 
will be presenting a brief summary and 
Power Point Presentation of her recent 
trip to White Sands National Park. 

This Week’s                
Program: 
 

President Tom              
Stewart will hold a 
club assembly . 

HAPPY 90th BIRTHDAY  
 

REV. JIMMY HAMMOND 
 

We celebrated the 90th birthday of long 
time Rotarian Jimmy Hammond.               
Celebrating 90 years for 90 cheers.               
Jimmy was born in Buchanan, Georgia, 
and was delivered by a Veterinarian. His 
mother was from Ireland. He attended 
high school in Marietta, Georgia and          
attended New Orleans Baptist Seminary. 
He moved to Pinellas Park in 1973 and 
spent 27 years as the Pastor of First                
Baptist Church in Pinellas Park, before  
retiring in 2000. He spent fifty years in ministry, 
had six churches, lived in fourteen different    
houses, performed over 3,000 weddings and 
5,000 funerals. He has three children, including 
his son and fellow Rotarian Tim Hammond.  
 

HAPPY 90th BIRTHDAY Rev, Jimmy! 

Rotary Road Cleanup 
Last Saturday, Chairman Phil England 
gathered a large group for our Quarterly 
Road Cleanup. Everyone was ready to 
get out of the house and enjoy the                 
outdoors! Thanks to Jim & Starlyn 

Fikkert, David Allen, Richard Breske,                  
Barbara & Jeff MacKellar, Alex Cruz, Joe & 
Joey Minarik, grandson Alex Brodsky, Tom 
Stewart, Mike & Janet Waddell and their 
grandsons,  Peter and Ethan Zylman, and 
Christine Patel (who arrived just after the                
pictures were taken) for donating their Saturday 
morning. 78th Ave is cleaner than ever! 

Last Week’s Program: 
 

2020-21 District Governor, Jeanie Germain, visited 
our Club last week. Jeanie is a Licensed Real Estate      
Title Agent and Co-Owner / President of Premium             
Title, Inc. in Zephyrhills. Jeanie is a member of the 
Dade City Rotary Club. As a Past President of her club 
(2015-16), Jeanie is also a Paul Harris Fellow, a                
Sustaining Member, and a Major Donor who has                   
sponsored eight  other members into Rotary. She has 
maintained perfect attendance since her induction in 
2004. Jeanie brought a beautiful plaque to                           
commemorate Rev. Jimmy’s 90th Birthday and was 
happy to be able to present it to him. She shared details from her personal life that have made her a 
better Rotarian and details from her Rotary Experience that have made her a better person. She also 

shared her 
“aahhh” moment 
with us. Many 
thanks to Starlyn 
and Jim Fikkert 
for making the 
beautiful banners 
and for finding a 
way to display 
them at the                
meeting. Each 
were able to take 
their banner home 
with them to               
remember the 
day! 

Mark Your Calendar: 
We will be going to Rotary’s Camp Florida on Saturday, Oct 10th to paint two cabin interiors and do 
other small projects. If you can to help, please let Janet Waddell know. We will meet over there 
around 8am, the address is 1915 Camp Florida Rd. Brandon. The camp will supply the paint, we will 
supply the labor! Bring your gloves and wear old clothes! 

PAUL HARRIS LOTTERY 
 

Paul Harris Lottery Program Chairperson Joe Minarik held our Fall              
Quarterly Lottery last week. Thanks to Harry Alchin, David Allen, Jim 
Andrew (his first lottery), Don Higgins, Barb & Jeff MacKellar, Dave 
Sideri, Tami Scheele, Tom Stewart, & Janet Waddell who each              
donated $140 to join the lottery, but did not win. They will be credited 
with their $100 donation. So no one loses! CONGRATS TO JIM 

FIKKERT who won this Quarter’s Lottery. He will be credited with the Paul Harris Award. 


